
 

 

 
WEST DUNBARTONSHIRE COUNCIL 

 
Report by the Chief Officer - Regulatory and Regeneration 

 
Planning Committee:  8th June 2022 

___________________________________________________________________ 
 

Subject: Street name for new housing development site at Former Bowling 
Green John Knox Street Clydebank  

 
1. PURPOSE 

 
1.2 To allocate one street name within the new housing development at former 

Bowling Green, John Knox Street, Whitecrook, Clydebank. 
 
2. RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
2.1 It is recommended that Pavillion Court is the street name. 
 
3. BACKGROUND 
 
3.1 Permission was granted for erection of three storey block of flats, comprising 18 

units and associated parking/open space on the site of the former Bowling 
Green, John Knox Street, Whitecrook, Clydebank. Vehicular access to the site is 
off the existing John Knox Street. 

 
4. MAIN ISSUES 
 
4.1 The street name proposed for consideration is Pavillion Court. The name is 

derived from the existing Bowling Pavillion which lies to the south-east of the 
former bowling green. The club had two bowling greens and the development 
relates to the green that is located furthest away from the Pavillion. Pavillion 
Court is suggested as the street name. The name proposed meets the 
requirement of the Council’s Street Naming Policy. 

 
5. PEOPLE IMPLICATIONS 
 
5.1 There are no people implications.  
 

6. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
6.1 There are no financial implications. 
 
7. RISK ANAYSIS 
 
7.1 There are no known risks to the Council. 
 
8. EQUALITIES IMPACT ASSESSMENT (EIA) 
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8.1 None. 
 
9. CONSULTATION 
 
9.1 As part of the Council’s Street Naming Policy Clydebank East Community 

Council and the elected members for Clydebank Waterfront (Ward 6) have been 
consulted on the suggestion of Pavillion Court. No comments have been 
received at  the time of writing the report. 

 
10. STRATEGIC ASSESSMENT 
 
10.1 This proposal does not impact on any of the Council’s strategic priorities. 
 
 
 
 
Peter Hessett 
Chief Officer – Regulatory and Regeneration 
Date: 8th June 2022  

 
Person to Contact: Pamela Clifford, Planning & Building Standards Manager 

   
  Email: Pamela.Clifford@west-dunbarton.gov.uk 
 
Appendices:  Site plan. 
  
Background Papers:  Street Naming and Numbering Policy  
 
Wards Affected:  Ward 6 – Clydebank Waterfront 
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